IAEC system managers

Subject: vehicle radio system planning

Ladies and gentlemen:

This is to provide a situation update and recommendations for IAEC cooperative vehicle communications.

In 1966, cooperatives began joint vehicle radio system planning in order to have been emergency system restoration benefits.  The primary means of communicating was analog radio now operating at 450 Megahertz.  As the mandatory narrow banding date has drawn near, some systems have purchased equipment and systems taking them away from 450 MHz analog radio equipment.  And as a result, the practicality of having a system-wide, common equipment type and mode no longer exists.

The IAEC radio technical committee urges system managers to keep the following in mind as they plan their vehicle system changes:

· Systems must be operating at 12.5 kHz bandwidth before January 1, 2013.
Q. How do I know if my current radio system will operate on this frequency?


A1.  Check with your radio system maintenance provider to determine if your radios are 


capable of narrowbanding.

Q. I have the capability of doing this now, do I wait till my license is to be renewed or go ahead and relicense?


A2. You should ask your radio system maintenance provider to amend your current 


license to narrowband and then change your radios to narrowband unless you have plans 


to change your current system before 2013.

· Recommend keeping the current IAEC statewide truck-to-truck frequency on each member’s FCC license.
Q. Is this something different from the past? Do I need to have two frequencies I license for?



A3. The new statewide radio plan asks that all vehicles expected to travel to foreign 


RECs for emergency operations be equipped to communicate on the statewide truck to 


truck analog carrier squelch narrowband channel.

· Recommend having mobile radios set up with the statewide frequency, employing the carrier squelch feature.
Q.So is this something different than the second bullet point?



A4. This is answered with Q3.  This is the same statewide emergency channel that we 


had before.

· Recommend stockpiling a supply of mobile vehicle or portable radios for your own system for storm use.  Alternatively, plan to provide liaison vehicles with communication radios for foreign storm crew. 

Q.If a cooperative follows the second bullet point, they should be able to communicate truck to truck while assisting me correct?



A5.  This truck to truck communications is addressed with Q3.

Q.Will the mobile units from other cooperatives be able to have our frequency in their radio system like they do now, and then just switch if they want to talk to our base?



A6. If both the assisting and assisted RECs remain with the present plan, the assisting 


REC will be able to switch their radios to the assisted REC channel to communicate.

· Recommend systems move to new radio frequencies when upgrading and, in that process, coordinate to eliminate or prevent radio interference.
Q. When you say new radio frequency, are you meaning the same frequency only on narrow band or a different frequency?



A7. When the REC decides to move to a digital radio system, they should coordinate a 


new channel frequency to avoid interference with systems that stay on the present system.

If you have any questions on your current radio or proposed radio system, please contact your G&T representative or any member of the radio group.
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